Delaware Art Education Association (DAEA) 
Executive Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 11, 2013
W. Reily Brown Elementary School, Dover, DE
In attendance: Jen Boland, Natalia Ciriaco, Carolyn Czipoth, Kim Davis, Beth Eggleston, Deb Hansen, Kristen Leida, Mary Jane Long, Stephanie Silverman
Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm by President Mary Jane Long (MJL).  
1. Approve February Minutes: 
Revise 10 to read “Jen is working on the press release.”  MJL approved, Jen Boland (JB) seconded, all in favor.
2. President’s Report:
a. Review Goals: Focus on completing goals is on target.  We are looking to have more significant alliance with the Delaware Arts Alliance.  Anyone interested, please contact MJL to attend meetings with her.
Also, we are looking for more opportunities for marketing similar to the radio show interview with Jen Boland.  Please submit any ideas.
b. Scholarship Rubric Handout/Collection:  Looking for feedback on the rubric MJL presented to use as our guiding source for next year’s $100 winners for the Scholastic contest.
c. Positive e-mails/notes: On behalf of the DAEA, MJL has received an email from a teacher in Portland, Oregon who loves our web site and frequently uses the web resources.  In addition, DAEA has received a thank you letter from Scholastic award recipient Elyse Lamey and her mother.
Next year, we will put on the DAEA web site the images (based on approval) of the Scholastic award winners.  JB will email Colleen to put up this year’s photo and Stephanie Silverman (SS) will email the photo of her student’s work.  
d. Team East:  MJL is attending.  The workshops offer invaluable experience and many plan for the National Convention.  There is also art making and viewing art.  All are welcome to attend.  Please see MJL for details on registration.
d. National Standards Update:  At the National Convention, a brochure was available to list the members of the standards committee and their goals.  The brochure is available for download by visiting this link: http://www.arteducators.org/research/national-coalition-for-core-arts-standards
f. Task Timelines: All committee members are asked to review and edit timelines this month and email to MJL by May 1st.  MJL will review updates and circulate at May’s meeting for final revisions in preparation to vote at June’s meeting to add to the Constitution.
g. Elections:  Terms of office are due to end.  A call for nominations will be held, ballots distributed and the majority of the votes will elect the upcoming President and President-Elect.  At this vote, the office of Vice President will be changed to President Elect.
h.  Maryland Art Education Association is hosting a workshop on April 13th.  This workshop might be a way that DAEA wants to host something similar at a Delaware arts institution.  Kim Davis (KD) shares that both Winturur and the Delaware Art Museum are interested in working with DAEA.  
i.  Organization filing:  DAEA is looking to pursue 501(c)3 filing in the summer.  
3. Treasurer’s Report:
Beth Eggleston (BE) stated the following:
$3,587.91 in the general account
$1,899.54 in the scholarship account, with a pending debit of $1,000 to 2013 Scholastic Award winner at the acknowledgement of his/parents chosen intent of college account
$1,998.22 in CD, will renew and “roll-over”
Banquet total cost was $2,289.39., 62 guests paid, DAEA paid Stewarts for 75 guests.  There was one additional guest who paid at the door.  DAEA was $34.00 over budget including extra expenses incurred by JB.  Next year, DAEA will include in budget expenses for gifts for award winners and 5 extra reservations at the dinner.  
MJL motioned to accept Treasurer’s Report, JB seconded the motion and all were in favor.
****Deb Hansen (DH) asked if the teachers who previously worked on the Component V tests were available to discuss changes and revise tests.  KD, BE, JB, MJL were in favor. DH would contact Linda Dillon for availability.  The dates were set as April 19th and 26th.  
Also, JB, MJL and Natalia Ciriaco (NC) are working on the National Standards review.  DH said that in March 2014, the State School Board Meeting is prepared to discuss accepting for approval the new National Standards.
4. Awards/Banquet Committee:
JB said the banquet was a success!  Next year, the awardee will not have any responsibilities in organizing the event, including preparing the invitations, etc.  Next year, the DAEA would like to have more a presence on the invitation including logo.  JB felt the postcards of student work were well received.  Thank you to Toniann for the postcard idea!  Toniann has volunteered to help with postcards and invitations in the future.   It was determined that an AV/microphone/speaker will be required for all future banquets.
MJL shared the forms for the nominations and applicants for next year’s award recipients.  At the June meeting, all nominations will be reviewed.  
5. Membership Committee:
NC reports that she is “back in full effect” and excited to increase the membership!  NC shared several graphs depicting the years members joined, the members by teaching level and members by school type.  DAEA currently has 76 members.  
NC would like to use more social media to keep contact with our membership and encourage others to join.  Kristen Leida (KL) offered to set up a Facebook group.  NC offered to set up a group on Linkedin.  
Carolyn Czipoth asked how much of the National Art Assoc. dues go to the state.  MJL replied $25 of the $90 NAEA dues go to the DAEA.  NJ residents pay $65 to the NAEA but pay a separate fee to the state organization.  
KD offered that Winturtur and the Delaware Art Museum might be helpful in coordination of member benefits similar to the ‘Delaware Treasures’ passport.  
Our scheduled professional development was to begin, and thus the meeting was called to order by MJL and seconded by SS, all in favor.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Kristen Leida in the absence of Linda Dillion.  
